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Habib to be sworn in as Goose Creek Mayor in May

YOU’RE INVITED!
Goose Creek Recreation’s popu-

lar Spring Concert Series returns 
to Crowfield Golf Club from 6 to 
9 p.m. on April 27 with the band 
“High Tide” performing. The 
series continues on May 11 (The 
Island Trio) and May 25 (Shem 
Creek Boogie Band). 
In addition to great music, the 

outdoor concerts feature food 
vendors, dancing and lots of fun.
For more information on upcom-

ing city events, visit us online at  
CityofGooseCreek.com.

World class facility set to open
Construction on the city’s new Activity 

Center is nearing completion on the Mu-
nicipal Center campus. Be on the lookout 
at www.CityofGooseCreek.com and on 
social media for a grand opening date for 
the impressive facility.

“The Activity Center will allow us to 
provide new and innovative program-
ming in a state-of-the-art facility,” Goose 
Creek Recreation Director T.J. Rostin said. 
“It will give us more flexibility with the 
scheduling of fitness classes, daily pro-
grams and activities, as well as the ability 
to add new programs to attract more 
children, adults and senior adults.”

Rostin calls the facility a game changer 
for Goose Creek’s growing gymnastics 

program.  
“This will enhance our youth gymnas-

tics program tremendously,” he said. “The 
added space will allow for more practice 
time, the ability to host state and regional 
meets, and will provide more gymnastics 
programs for recreational and competi-
tive gymnasts.  

“We envision a tremendous increase 
in our overall gymnastics participation 
numbers over the next five to 10 years.  
This facility will be second to none in the 
area which will entice more people to 
want to become a part of our program.  
With a little bit of luck, the next Olympic 
gymnast may develop his/her skills right 
here in Goose Creek!”

Mayor-Elect Greg Habib 
will be sworn into office 
at 7 p.m. on May 3 at 
City Hall.

Goose Creek voters made history on Election Day 
this year by choosing a new Mayor for the first 
time since 1978. 
Greg Habib was elected Mayor on Tuesday, April 

3. Mayor-Elect Habib won a four-year term with 
1,614 votes (51.04 percent) to incumbent Mayor 
Michael Heitzler’s 1,544 votes (48.83 percent). 
Mayor-Elect Greg Habib, who has held a City 

Council seat since 2016, will be sworn in on at 7 
p.m. on Thursday, May 3 at City Hall. The Goose 
Creek Mayor serves a four-year term.

In the City Council election for three seats, the 
winners were Jerry Tekac with 1,741 votes (19.66 
percent), Corey McClary with 1,690 votes (19.08 
percent), and incumbent Debra Green-Fletcher, 
1,546 votes (17.46 percent). Tekac, McClary and 
Green-Fletcher will also serve four-year terms on 
City Council term.
A total of 3,173 ballots were cast this year, rep-

resenting 13.29 percent of Goose Creek’s 23,875 
registered voters. It was the city’s largest vote 
turnout.

Special Election scheduled for July 31. See page 2
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City says thank you to Mayor, Mayor Pro Tem

Special election set for July 31 to fill vacant Council seat
A special election to fill the Goose 

Creek City Council seat vacated by Greg 
Habib’s election as Mayor will be held 
on Tuesday, July 31. Candidate filing 
for the seat opens at 12 noon on Friday, 
May 18, and will close at 12 noon on 
Tuesday, May 29.

For more information on filing to 

become a candidate, or to obtain other 
election information, contact the Berke-
ley County Voter Registration Office 
at (843) 719-4056, or visit the county 
Voter Registration and Elections depart-
ment online at www.berkeleycountysc.
gov/drupal/voters.

Goose Creek’s City Council elections 

are non-partisan. Winners are deter-
mined by an at-large, city-wide vote.  
The winner of the special election will 
serve the remainder of that seat’s coun-
cil term, which continues until 2020. 
Voting on July 31 will take place from 7 
a.m. to 7 p.m. at the Goose Creek Mu-
nicipal Court at the Municipal Center.

Tuesday, April 10 was a special night 
at City Hall.

At City Council’s monthly meeting, 
South Carolina Representative and 
former Goose Creek City Council-
member Joe Daning presented Mayor 
Michael Heitzler and Mayor Pro Tem 
Mark Phillips with framed S.C. House 
of Representatives Proclamations 
thanking them for their years of ser-
vice to Goose Creek. 

In addition, Mayor Pro Tem Phillips 
was given the Order of the Palmetto, 
which Rep. Daning presented on 
behalf of South Carolina Gov. Henry 
McMaster. The award is the highest 
civilian honor given by the State of 
South Carolina. 

Rep. Daning also presented both men 
with South Carolina State Flags that 
recently flew over the Statehouse in 
Columbia. 

Mayor Heitzler served 10 terms as 
Goose Creek Mayor, from 1978 to 
2018. 

Mayor Pro Tem Phillips was first 
elected to City Council in 1986.

Rep. Joe Daning makes presentations 
to both Mayor Heitzler (above) and 
Mayor Pro Tem Phillips at the April 10 
City Council meeting. It was the final 
council meeting for both honorees, who 
were joined by friends and family at 
the standing-room-only affair.

UPCOMING GOOSE CREEK CITY COUNCIL MEETINGS
May 8   June 12    July 10    Aug. 14   Sept. 11   Oct. 9   Nov. 13   Dec. 11

Meetings begin at 7 p.m. at Goose Creek City Hall. All City Council meetings are open to the public.
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Are you going to be out of town soon? 
Let the Goose Creek Police Department 
lend a helping hand while you’re away.

City of Goose Creek residents are 
invited to visit the Goose Creek Police 
Department or complete an online 
application to request that the GCPD 
watch their house while they are out of 
town. Police officers will make physi-
cal checks of the property on a regular, 
but random, basis while residents are 
absent.           

Officers will check doors and win-
dows for evidence of break-ins, van-
dalism or trespassing. Additionally, 
after the resident returns home, they 
will receive a letter from Chief Becker 
informing them of the number of times 
the house was checked.  

HOUSE WATCH 

DRUG TAKEBACK
Do you want to learn more about 

job opportunities at the City of Goose 
Creek?
The city’s Human Resources De-

partment has organized five job fairs 
so far in 2018. The sixth such event 
is coming in May: you’re invited to 
join Goose Creek’s hiring team at the 
Goose Creek Police Department from 
4:30 to 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, May 8 to 

learn more about exciting opportuni-
ties at the GCPD.
In addition to the job fairs, Human 

Resources Director Lauren McNeely 
is actively recruiting at area colleges, 
and encourages students to apply 
with the city.
An updated list of City of Goose 

Creek jobs can be found online at                   
www.cityofgoosecreek.com/jobs.

GCPD Job Fair set for May 8

The GCPD’s next Job 
Fair is set for 4:30 to 

6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, 
May 8 in the Police 

Department lobby on 
the Municipal Center 

campus.

Help make Goose Creek safer by 
cleaning out your medicine cabinet of 
prescription drugs that are no longer 
needed. 

The U.S. Drug Enforcement Agency’s 
national Prescription Drug TakeBack 
day is set for 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. on Sat-
urday, April 28. The GCPD will set up 
a collection site at the traffic circle in 
front of City Hall during that time.

According to the U.S. Drug Enforce-
ment Agency, the TakeBack Day 
addresses a crucial public safety and 
public health issue. Millions of Ameri-
cans abuse prescription drugs, and 
studies have shown that a majority of 
abused prescription drugs were ob-
tained from family and friends, often 
from the home medicine cabinet.

For more information, visit www.
DEATakeBack.com.

The Goose Creek Police Department offers a variety of crime prevention 
services including a Neighborhood Crime Watch, Business Crime Watch, 
and the Citizen Check-In senior adult welfare check program.  The GCPD 
will happily work with you to form a business or neighborhood crime watch 
program.  Call GCPD Crime Prevention Specialist Kevin Scott at 843-863-
5200 Ext. 2317 for more details.

Upcoming quarterly City-wide crime prevention meetings (held at the Po-
lice Department): Tuesday, June 12, 6:30 p.m.; Tuesday, Sept. 11, 6:30 p.m.; 
Tuesday, Dec. 11,  6:30 p.m.

Crime Watch meeting June 12

Women’s self-defense classes at the 
Goose Creek Police Department are 
intended to provide basic awareness 
and defense skills applicable to a va-
riety of common situations wherein 
women may become victims.  Expert 
instructors provide both lectures 
and hands-on training at the police 
department training room.  

Participants set the level of hands-
on activity in which they wish to 

become involved.  
Call Kevin Scott at (843) 863-5200 

ext. 2317 or email him at kscott@
cityofgoosecreek.com to reserve a 
spot. 

The current schedule of upcoming 
classes: 

• Tuesday, June 5 at 6 p.m.
• Tuesday, Sept. 18 at 6 p.m.
• Thursday, Dec. 6 at 6 p.m.

Self-defense class coming in June
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Pickleball -- fun combination of tennis, ping-
pong and badminton -- has proven to be a hit in 
Goose Creek. In fact, the Recreation Department 
recently increased Pickleball options for local 
players.
Indoor Pickleball courts are now available at the 

Goose Creek Community Center from 9 a.m. to 1 
p.m., Monday through Friday. 
The court availability will return to three days a 

week on June 1, before the five-day-a-week avail-
ability resumes on Aug. 5. 
The court fee for non-members has been re-

duced to $2.
In addition, a new outdoor court at Etling Park 

(100 Ellen Drive, Goose Creek) is available daily 
from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. To reserve a net for the out-
door court, call the Community Center at (843) 
569-4242. There is no fee to use the outdoor 
court. Players with their own net are welcome to 
use the court.  

City of Goose Creek Economic Development Director Matt Brady is 
spearheading an effort to sell the city’s former Fire Station Head-
quarters building on Button Hall Avenue. Email Matt for more details 
at MBrady@CityofGooseCreek.com.

Recreation expands 
‘Pickleball’ options 
in Goose Creek

Paperless billing a popular 
option for many residents
Many Goose Creek water customers prefer paperless 

water billing and an automatic debit option.
Signing up is easy. 
Each month, an email will be sent from waterbill@

cityofgoosecreek.com with “City of Goose Creek Utility 
Bill” as the subject.   Complete the form found under 
“Online Payments” at  www.cityofgoosecreek.com and 
submit it via email.  As long as the authorization is re-
ceived no later than the 15th of the month before your 
billing date, the next bill will be emailed.
Enrolling in a monthly automatic credit/debit card 

payment option is another easy way for residents to 
pay their bill. Residents may select the payment autho-
rization to process on the 5th or 15th of each month. 
Residents will continue to receive a monthly wa-

ter bill with the amount that will be debited from a 
credit/debit card and it will indicate “paid by draft.”  
If you would like to take advantage of this free pro-

gram, visit www.cityofgoosecreek.com, print and 
complete the credit/debit card authorization form and 
return to Goose Creek City Hall – Water Billing Office. 
For more information call (843) 797-6220.

Congrats!
The Goose Creek Police Department family celebrated a promotion 
of nine deserving law enforcement officers at a ceremony earlier 
this year. Congratulations to Lt. Christopher McElman, Lt. Malanie 
Morella, Lt. Robert Vazquez, Sgt. Austin Rogers, Sgt. David Coffey, 
Cpl. Lionel Greene, Cpl. David Mitchum, Cpl. Chadwick Moree and Cpl. 
Shawn Wegner for dedicated service and well-earned promotions.

For Sale!
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We’ve all seen them – usually while passing the scene of a car 
accident: the straight, “backboard” stretchers used to transport 
patients in and out of ambulances. At first glance, it’s hard to 
imagine how this basic equipment could be improved.
It turns out that the stretchers do have an issue: their rigid-

ity means that accident victims often try to adjust themselves, 
attempting to be more comfortable. In many cases, this move-
ment causes additional harm.
A solution has come in the form of a new stretcher called a 

CombiCarrier. It’s a two-piece, collapsible device that contours 
to the patient’s body. This increases comfort, “and if they’re 
comfortable,” GCFD EMS Battalion Chief Jared Harris ex-
plained, “they won’t move around, and they’ll do less damage.”
The stretcher, which is being used in Goose Creek, is one of 

many advancements made virtually every day in the field of 
Emergency Medical Services. Keeping up with these trends is 
one of Harris’s responsibilities. 
The Goose Creek Fire Department’s EMS Battalion Chief is a 

newly-created position, and Harris – recently promoted from 
the rank of Captain – is the first to fill it.
The EMS Battalion Chief oversees the department’s medical 

response operation. 
In addition to personally responding to calls, Harris’s duties 

include overseeing every firefighter’s training, which is done 
in-house at the GCFD; ensuring ambulances remain DHEC 
compliant; keeping a close, daily check on the literally hun-
dreds of life-saving drugs and medical devices used in the field; 
and, perhaps most importantly, closely monitoring every EMT 
and Paramedic.
“I make sure the morale stays up,” he said. “When you know 

that you are appreciated and needed, when you enjoy who you 

work around, then you become better at your job.”
In Goose Creek, every firefighter is either an EMT or a Para-

medic. That’s not the case at all fire departments, and it creates 
more layers of expense and responsibility … but it’s a good 
thing for residents, and it’s one of the benefits of living here.
Every Goose Creek fire truck is equipped with medical equip-

ment and supplies. Harris often uses a Chevrolet Tahoe with 
the full complement of medical supplies. “If I’m closer to (an 
emergency call) than the ambulance or other units, I’ll re-
spond, and get their faster,” Harris said. “That’s the goal.”
Around 10 percent of EMS calls each year constitute serious 

emergencies. 
Joining the GCFD was a natural choice for Harris. “When I was 

young, my dad was a fireman,” he said. “I always had a passion 
for this profession.”
To increase the chances of fulfilling his lifelong goal of becom-

ing a Chief, Harris earned a Bachelor’s Degree in Fire Admin-
istration, and a Master’s Degree in Organizational Leadership. 
He joined the GCFD in 2002.
Assistant Fire Chief Norm Cutshall calls Harris a natural 

leader.  “When he sees a problem, he jumps into it,” Cutshall 
said. “I’ve supervised Jared since he became a Captain, and he 
just gets better and better at this job all the time. He’s will-
ing to ask questions, and he listens … he does all the things a 
leader should do.”
There are no “off days” at a fire department, and Harris’s 

workload is constant. 
Yet he relishes the challenge. 
His favorite part of the job? “I love the interaction with the 

citizens,” he said. “I meet lots of people with interesting stories, 
people I would never interact with if not for this profession.”

GCFD’s Harris fills important new position

EMS Battalion Chief 
Jared Harris joined the Goose 

Creek Fire Department in 2002. 
Below, Chief Harris  checks on 

hundreds of life-saving drugs and 
medical devices  every day. 
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 T.J. Rostin joined the City of Goose Creek as 
the Recreation Director on January 16, 2018.
His duties include overseeing and managing 

recreational activities and special events. T.J. 
and his staff provide sports programs, pre-
school classes, fitness classes and many other 
leisure activities.
A graduate of Clemson University, T.J. earned 

a Bachelor’s degree in Sociology with a minor 
in Parks, Recreation and Tourism Manage-
ment. Prior to joining the City of Goose Creek, 
his work experience included three years as 
the Athletic Director/Assistant Director for 
the City of Isle of Palms Recreation Depart-
ment, and as the Deputy Director for the City 
of North Charleston Recreation Department.

Lauren McNeely joined the City of Goose 
Creek in November 2017. As Human Resourc-
es Director, she oversees recruitment, em-
ployee relations, training, employee wellness, 
worker’s compensation, benefits administra-
tion and compensation programs.
Lauren earned a Masters degree in Public 

Administration from the University of South 
Carolina Joint Program, and a Bachelor of Arts 
degree in Political Science from the College 
of Charleston. She also completed the Society 
of Human Resources Management (SHRM) 
program. Lauren is a certified HR professional 
and holds PHR and SHRM-CP certifications.
Lauren has more than 15 years of experience 

in Human Resources with both government 
and private sector companies. 

Human Resources Director Lauren McNeely

Goose Creek Recreation Director TJ Rostin

T.J.’s office is at the 
Goose Creek 
Community Center, on 
the Municipal Center 
campus.

NEW ARRIVALS!

Lauren’s office is at the 
Goose Creek Municipal 
Center / City Hall.

Contact TJ: (843) 797-6220, Ext. 5285     Email: TJRostin@CityofGooseCreek.com

Contact Lauren: (843) 797-6220, Ext. 1138    Email: JMcNeely@CityofGooseCreek.com

Did you know that you can sign up for City notifications online? 
Visit www.CityofGooseCreek.com and click “Notify Me” on the home page!
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300 Hamlet Circle, Goose Creek
(843) 764-4618

Coupon must be presented at time of  purchase. 
Valid from June 1 through Aug. 31,  2018

Golf Coupon

City golf course 
open to residents
The City of Goose Creek’s Crowfield Golf Club, located 

at 300 Hamlet Circle in the Hamlets subdivision of 
Crowfield, is open to everyone. The course, which has 
recently hosted regional US Kids Golf and SC Junior Golf 
competition, is regarded as one of the Lowcountry’s 
best values.
Crowfield’s clubhouse was recently renovated, and 

includes an expanded menu. The clubhouse is open to 
everyone, and not limited to golfers. 
Crowfield Golf Club’s online website can be found at 

www.CrowfieldGolf.com. Tee times can be booked on-
line, or by calling (843) 764-4618. 

$30 for 18 holes, Any Day after 12 p.m.
Coupon must be presented (no copies). 

Coupon can be used for 1-4 players. 
Tee time required.

Cannot be combined with any 
other discounts or specials.

Valid June 1 through Aug. 31, 2018

I am sure Coach Stacey Croston had no idea that her routine mammogram would 
end up the way it did. Most people go in for these exams praying that all is well. 
They go in with optimism, and a little bit of doubt, but never truly knowing. Well, 
our head coach at City of Goose Creek Gymnastics had the unfortunate news of 
breast cancer after her routine mammogram. I remember the look on her face 
when she shared her news with a few parents. She was obviously scared, but she 
had HOPE in her eyes. When you are in these types of situations HOPE, PRAYER 
and LOVE is necessary. I knew then that she would need to continue to surround 
herself with the support of her friends, and the gym moms, but most of all her 
gymnasts who looked to her for guidance and encouragement. 

Coach Stacey knew that she would have to be a ball of STRENGTH for these girls. 
She knew that her other coaches still needed her guidance to run that gym, and 
so she kept it moving. Even through her days after chemotherapy, she showed 
up to coach her gymnasts. She has not missed a gymnastics meet. She still leads 
the charge like a real trooper.  Even through this journey, she continues to show 
more concern for others than herself. She continues to show kindness, and as a 
mom of a gymnast, there is no other attribute that is more important for a coach 
to show than kindness. I watched her day after day in her office preparing for the 
new gym, still smiling and showing excitement about what’s to come. She is a true 
testament of COURAGE, RESILENCE and STRENGTH.  Cancer has nothing on our 
coach. It is these lessons that I want my daughter to learn from the woman she 
calls coach. 

Support for Coach Stacey! By Stacey Henry-Carr,  parent of a Goose Creek gymnast

Pictured with City of Goose Creek 
Gymnastics Coach Stacey Croston are 
Coach Laura Aycock, Coach Brittany 
LaRoche, and gymnasts  Amiyah 
Haynes and Chloe Carr.  
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PO Drawer 1768
Goose Creek, SC  29445-1768

Use social media to stay in the loop!
It is has never been easier to stay informed about 

all the goings on in Goose Creek than it is today, 
thanks to our City of Goose Creek website and so-
cial media. 
Every day, the city’s Twitter account provides use-

ful information on all aspects of city government. 
That includes Recreation sports updates, remind-
ers about City Council meetings, Police and Fire up-
dates, and more. 
Go to Twitter.com to open your own account, and 

follow us at @GooseCreekSC – the City of Goose 
Creek’s Twitter handle. 
Don’t forget to check out the City of Goose Creek 

Municipal Government Facebook page, as well as 
the Goose Creek Police Facebook page. 
The City of Goose Creek’s website,   www.Cityof-

GooseCreek.com, includes information about all 
aspects of your government, and is an indispens-
able source of reliable information about your local 
government.

Goose Creek City Administrator Jake Broom can often be 
found answering residents’ questions on the city’s Face-
book page.


